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Kerry:   Welcome to Marketing Smarts, a podcast brought to you by MarketingProfs. I’m 

your host Kerry O’Shea Gorgone. Thank you for listening. As always, if you like 
what you hear on the show, or even if you don’t, we encourage you to leave us a 
review on iTunes or a comment on our website. You can also reach out to me on 
Twitter @KerryGorgone. 

 
 Today on Marketing Smarts I’ve invited Mack Collier, social media strategist, 

trainer, speaker, and author of the book Think Like a Rock Star: How to Create 
Social Media and Marketing Strategies that Turn Customers Into Fans.  

 
 We’ll talk with him about the book and also ask him about Blog Chat, an 

incredibly popular Twitter chat where thousands of people meet every Sunday 
night on Twitter to discuss a different blogging topic. We’ll talk about how that 
has evolved.  

 
 We’re pleased to have Mack with us today. Mack, thanks for joining us. 
 
Mack: Thanks for having me, Kerry. I’m happy to talk to everybody. 
 
Kerry: Tell me about Think Like a Rock Star.  
 
Mack: When I started researching the book, what I was trying to figure out was how is it 

that rock stars can so easily create and cultivate fans. I was thinking if there’s 
something that rock stars are doing, if we can figure out what that something is 
then maybe we can sort of reverse engineer it and we’ll have a template for how 
brands can do the same thing. 

 
 But, the more I started researching how it is that rock stars connect with their 

fans and I started juxtaposing that against how companies market to their 
customers, I began to realize that the rock stars really aren’t doing anything that 
brands and companies can’t be doing. The difference really comes down to 
marketing focus.  

 
 What rock stars do is they focus on connecting with their biggest fans, and as a 

result of that they drive customer acquisition. Whereas what companies do is 
they focus on driving customer acquisition via marketing. They try to acquire new 
customers, create marketing campaigns, strategies, etcetera. Where rock stars 
just focus on connecting with their biggest fans with the understanding that those 
fans are then going to go out and acquire new customers for them. 

 
Kerry: This is interesting because I thought part of a rock stars cache was that they 

were unapproachable or somehow apart from their fans. But you’re actually 
saying exactly the opposite, that they actively cultivate a connection with their 
fans. 

http://www.twitter.com/KerryGorgone
http://www.mackcollier.com/social-media-library/what-is-blogchat/
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Mack: Yes. Not all of them. Some rock stars are very aloof and they are very above and 

they don’t connect very well to their fans. But consistently what I saw was that a 
lot of the really popular rock stars – Lady GaGa, Taylor Swift, Amanda Palmers, 
Zack Brown Band – a big part of their popularity is rooted in the fact that they go 
out of their way to connect with their biggest fans.  

 
 It’s interesting because what they’re doing is they’re specifically creating 

situations, events, whatever you want to call it, where they identify their most 
passionate customers and then try to have a close deep connection with them, 
because they understand that connecting with those biggest fans is going to 
drive word of mouth, that’s going to give them the incentive to go out there and 
connect with their friends and family and literally recruit new customers for them. 

 
 It’s really interesting to look at the difference between how the rock stars 

approach this, whereas the companies are mostly hands off and their mindset is 
“we need to create marketing in order to pull the new customers in,” whereas the 
rock stars are focused on their biggest fans with the understanding that the fans 
are going to acquire customers for them. 

 
Kerry: So how can companies identify who among their customer base are their biggest 

fans? 
 
Mack: One of the many great things about your fans is that the true fans will go out of 

their way to contact you. They’ll be the people that will be emailing you, that will 
be tweeting you, that will be writing letters. Fans want a closer connection with 
their favorite brand, their favorite rock star, their favorite sports team, whatever. 
They’ll seek out ways to initiate that contact with you.  

 
 A lot of it simply goes back to let’s look at who is contacting us, talk to your 

customer service people and see what kind of emails you’re getting. Your true 
fans will be the ones that are trying to seek out that interaction with you. Just 
monitoring social media, monitoring your emails and letters, the fans have an 
intention in wanting to start that relationship with you. 

 
Kerry: What’s the best way for companies to handle that monitoring? If you’re a large 

organization you have a lot of channels. Ideally you want people to respond with 
the same voice across all of those channels. What are some practical tips you 
have for people trying to handle the influx of communication? 

 
Mack: I think a lot of what you have to and a lot of this simply comes from repetition and 

doing it for awhile in the spot. For example, if someone responds to a brand, is it 
just a casual reference or is it something where they’re trying to get the brand’s 
attention and they want to get an interaction going? A lot of that is simply just 
doing it long enough and looking and seeing what your customers are saying. 
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Then you can begin to spot, “This is someone who wants us to interact with 
them,” or, “This is someone that’s just simply mentioning that they’re going down 
the street and they saw this particular business,” it’s not like they’re wanting that 
business to reach out to them and get an engagement going, they’re just a 
casual mention.  

 
 A lot of this is trial and error. So many companies are trying to figure out “how do 

we do this, how do we put this program in place,” but the issue – and I ran into 
this when I was researching the book, I started talking to some really big 
companies and what I was asking them is, “What programs do you have in place 
to directly connect with your fans?” We’re talking brand ambassador programs, 
something smaller, or whatever.  

 
 These were really big companies and my thought was I wanted to talk to them 

and use them as potential case studies in the book. I talked to probably 10 to a 
dozen big companies and they all told me the same thing, “We have no program 
in place.”  

 
 So I think that this is an area, for example, launching formal brand ambassador 

programs, this is something that really is not done that much. I think that the 
companies that are doing it they’re kind of keeping their mouth shut about it 
because they’re trying to learn it as they’re going. If they’re having any success, 
they’re not ready to talk about it yet.  

 
 I think a lot of it simply comes down to just doing it and jumping in and just 

learning by trial and error.  
 
Kerry: There are a number of different types of organizations that do have these formal 

ambassador programs, like Maker’s Mark, the Baltimore Ravens, and Lady 
GaGa has her community of Little Monsters. They’re just so disparate and yet 
something about that approach is working for them. Why do you think more 
companies aren’t trying it? 

 
Mack: Honestly, I think it’s because it’s a lot of work. It’s something that it takes a lot of 

time and energy to get off the ground.  
 
 I remember I was listening to an old podcast that Ben McConnell and Jackie 

Huber did with Maker’s Mark former CEO Bill Samuels, he was talking about how 
he pitched the idea to their Board of Directors on doing the brand ambassador 
program and he just told them, “This is something we have to do, because this is 
consistent with our brand.”  

 
 He was talking about how if it’s not inherent to your brand to want to have a close 

relationship with your customers, and especially your most passionate 
customers, then a brand ambassador program probably won’t work because it’s 
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not something you’re not going to see immediate returns on, a lot of times it’s 
going to take time and energy and it’s going to be sort of a snowball effect.  

 
 A lot of companies don’t have the patience to reach that snowball point. They 

need to see an immediate return, they need to see if we’re checking this off and 
we’re writing a check to start this we need to see immediate returns, “we can’t 
write the check this quarter and not see anything come back from it for two years, 
we need to see something right now.”  

 
 That has to be a big part of it, you have to have it in your culture that this is 

something we want to do with the understanding that we may not see an 
immediate return on this but down the road we will. We have to be able to stay 
with it and have that passion to want to have those connections with the 
customers with the understanding that we may not get an immediate return, but 
we will down the road. We just have to stick with it until we get to that point.  

 
Kerry: What metrics do you think they ought to look at? What mechanisms can they put 

in place for ensuring that you can show success or measure the impact of an 
ambassador program? 

 
Mack: This goes back to the whole idea of understanding who a fan is. A true fan wants 

to help grow the brand, because they really do see themselves as part owners of 
the brand. They’re going out and they’re already proactively telling other people.  

 
 I think that one of the things that you can do if you’re trying to launch any type of 

formal program to connect with your biggest fans, brand advocates, 
ambassadors, whatever you want to call them, is some type of referral 
mechanism. There needs to be a way that when they connect with other 
customers you need to have something in place that helps them move that 
customer closer to the sale.  

 
 Again, the fans have a different mentality, the fans want to do this anyway. Your 

brand ambassadors are out there and they want to connect with other customers 
and they’re already telling them about you.  

 
 One thing they definitely should do is they should definitely have at least one 

person that’s sort of the contact person back at the brand, “If you have any 
questions about the product, here’s this person, here’s their number, here’s how 
to get in touch with them.”  

 
 That would be the first thing I would start really focusing on if you’re looking at 

metrics is what is your referral mechanism. There needs to be some way that you 
can track that when these members go out and they’re interacting with other 
people here’s how we know, especially if you’re starting with a really small group 
– and I think it does make more sense to start with a really smaller group of 
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ambassadors versus just trying to launch one with tens of thousands. Honestly, if 
a company is starting to launch a program like this for the very first time, I think it 
makes a lot more sense to start really small. We’re talking like five or 10 
members, because you’ll have growing pains. 

 
 When you start small, even at the individually level, have some sort of way that 

you track individual referrals. Maybe give them each a unique website URL or 
maybe a unique phone number, something where you can track and see how 
each member is sending back referrals. This is something the fans and 
ambassadors are going to do anyway, so you just need to find ways to put tools 
in their hands to make it easier for them to bring customers back to you. 

 
Kerry: For many companies that aren’t ready to take that leap and start that program, 

what ways can they become more fan-centric without going fully into an 
ambassador program? 

 
Mack: If you start really small, the people that are reaching out to you and praising your 

brand, “Hey, I like the way you did this,” just simply start interacting with them 
and saying thank you. What will happen is as you start interacting with them 
you’ll start to see that some of the customers will be like “you’re welcome” and 
move on, others will go out of their way to keep an interaction going. They’ll be 
the ones that will follow up and send you a direct message to say, “I really like 
what you’re doing,” they’ll send you a Facebook comment, they’ll find ways to 
reach out to you and say, “How can we stay in touch?” 

 
 With fans it really is the fans self select, they really will raise their hand and go 

out of their way to let you know, “We want to keep an ongoing dialogue going 
with you.” Simply being proactive about engaging with customers, especially the 
ones that are saying something about your brand that’s positive, that’s a great 
way to just identify the people that want to have more of an interaction with you.  

 
 If you start doing that and if you start making this list, if you do it over time you 

may get to the point after you’ve been doing this for a few weeks or a few months 
where you suddenly see, “We’ve got 500 people that we’ve responded to and 
that we’ve started engaging with.” Maybe you want to say “it’s time for us to 
create a group on Flux, or something on Facebook,” or just a way to bring them 
together. It can grow organically from there.  

 
 As far as the baby steps, just start by simply responding to the people that are 

trying to reach out to you that are trying to get your attention. 
 
Kerry: How about negative comments? That’s usually a sticking point for companies. 

They’re hesitant to address in a public forum the negative comments that 
sometimes people do make. 
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Mack: Negative comments are an area that I think a lot of companies really 
misunderstand, because it’s sort of like their fear factor, “This is the thing that I’m 
worried about in social media because now it gives my customers these 
opportunities to say mean stuff about us all day.”  

 
 But they really do have a lot of potential because a lot of times those negative 

comments can be coming from a fan. I think anyone that has a direct touch point 
with the customer needs to have empathy for the customer, that’s the biggest 
thing. They need to have a sense of understanding and sympathy for what that 
person is going through.  

 
 I don’t think you need to say you’re sorry, especially if you don’t think you did 

anything wrong, but I do think you always need to communicate to the person 
that’s angry that you are sorry for the feelings they’re having, that you 
sympathize and you do understand the fact that they are upset about something. 

 
 That’s the first thing. I think you need to communicate that empathy to them that, 

“Yes, I hear you and I’m sorry that you’re going through this and I’m sorry that 
you’re upset about this.” Saying, “I’m sorry that you’re upset,” doesn’t mean that 
I’m saying I’m sorry and I think I’m wrong. You may not be wrong. But you’re at 
least communicating to them that you do sympathize with their feelings. I think 
you need to start there.  

 
 I don’t think you need to respond every single time. This goes back to kind of 

looking at and trying to figure out is the person I’m responding to, for example, is 
this an actual customer that has an actual issue that we need to address or is 
this a troll, or whatever. The vast majority of the time you do need to respond.  

 
 I think as a general rule you also need to as quickly as possible move it to an 

offline setting, because the more you keep it in the public the more it’s eventually 
probably going to get to a point where you need to get some private information 
from that person anyway.  

 
 You’re talking to that person, but at the same time you’re talking to everyone 

that’s watching this on the outside. I always say that every online conversation 
has three sides; your side, my side, and the side of everyone that’s watching our 
interaction. So you’re communicating to this person, but at the same time you’re 
communicating to everyone else.  

 
 That’s a big reason why you want to talk them through, “We hear you, we 

understand what happened, here’s how we’re going to address the situation and 
here’s the next steps we’re going to take,” because that clearly communicates to 
that person and everyone else that we hear you, we take this seriously, we take it 
so seriously here’s what we’re going to do as a result, and then if they’re not 
completely satisfied with how you’re addressing that, here’s how you can get 
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back in touch with us and let us know and give us more information. That 
communicates to everyone that you take this serious and that you are going to 
handle it. 

 
 The great thing about a fan is that if a fan sees something that they perceive as 

being “wrong” with your brand or if you’re doing something wrong or they think 
you should be improving this, they will bring it to your attention. Then they’ll want 
to work with you to try to fix it.  

 
 A lot of times when you see a customer that will something that you’ll look at and 

at first glance it will look like it’s a complaint, it could actually be something from a 
fan where they’ve identified a potential problem with your brand and they’re 
bringing it to your attention because they want you to know about it so you can 
correct it. That’s why I think you need to pay attention to what people say.  

 
 Not all complaints and not all where you see a customer saying something that 

you perceive as being bad about your brand – it could be that it’s coming from an 
angry customer that has a real issue, this is their first interaction with your brand 
and you failed them and now they’re letting you know about it, or it could be a 
very happy customer that has been dealing with your brand for 10 years and 
today they had an experience with your brand that was completely inconsistent 
with the high level they’re accustomed to and they wanted to bring that to your 
attention because they want you to correct it.  

 
 Again, they see themselves as this is their brand as much as it is yours, they feel 

like you fell down and they want to help you correct that.  
 
Kerry: Let’s talk about Blog Chat, because it’s an incredibly popular Twitter chat. For a 

Twitter chat to draw 1,000 people is amazing. Tell me about why you started it 
and how it has evolved.  

 
Mack: You have to remember this was back in 2009, this was back when we were all 

saying “Twitter is going mainstream,” and it was still years away from doing that, 
so it was a lot smaller. One of the things I always enjoyed about Twitter, 
especially early on, was the ability to have conversations.  

 
 At this point hashtags were just taking off. I think the Sara Evans had #Journchat 

and I think that was the first one, then Dana Lewis had #ACSM. There may have 
been a couple of others, I don’t know.  

 
 I was just on Twitter at the end of March 2009 and I was about to throw out a 

question. This is something that there was a group of us, Connie Reese and a 
few others, who would do this all the time, we would just throw out a question to 
get a conversation started. I started to throw out some question relating to 
blogging, something about the readers on a personal blog versus a business 

http://www.mackcollier.com/social-media-library/what-is-blogchat/
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blog or something like that, and right before I tweeted it I realized that people are 
going to come back and reply to me and they’re going to answer this question 
and we’re going to have a conversation going, but there’s not really going to be 
an easy way for me to keep up with who said what and keep that conversation 
bundled together. Spur of the moment I added the #blogchat hashtag at the end 
as a way to track that conversation and I just threw it out there. 

 
 That was kind of how it started, by accident. It’s grown a little bit since then.  
 
Kerry: A little bit. There are actually now live events that coincide with it, correct?  
 
Mack: Yes. I haven’t done a ton of those. I did a lot of those in 2011 and then last year I 

scaled it back because I was working on the book so much. But, yes, we do 
those occasionally. We’ll do it at conferences. I’ve done a couple at the 
MarketingProfs B2B Forum, actually. It’s just like a room wide discussion. 

 
 What works for Blog Chat is that I specifically try to do this and some people get 

a little irritated because the topics so often in Blog Chat are really 101 level, but I 
do that on purpose. Again, going back to this idea of how to get people engaged 
with your content. I’m trying to set the bar really low so people will start engaging.  

 
 What I want to do is I want to get people as comfortable as possible interacting 

and answering the key question, because I know that as soon as they start 
answering and start participating then what will happen is you’ll make a point, I’ll 
feed off of your point, Tim will come behind me and add something to both our 
points, and before you know it we have five or six people that have created this 
one amazing nugget that everybody goes, “Oh my god, I’m favoriting that. I have 
to write that down.”  

 
 What I’ve realized, and Blog Chat really helped me see this, is that so many 

people are really much smarter than they give themselves credit for. We see all 
these smart people sharing their thoughts and they think, “How can I possibly 
have anything to add to that?” But we do. That’s why I think that it’s important to 
get people interacting, because once you get them interacting with each other 
then they loosen up, they start actually sharing what they know, and that’s when 
the nuggets come out.  

 
 Whether it’s on Twitter or at the live events, it’s all built around how can we get 

people talking, because once people start talking they start interacting with each 
other and that’s when they start learning from each other. 

 
Kerry: You’ve had some fantastic co-hosts for the Blog Chat as well; Jay Baer, Mitch 

Joel. How do I get on that list?  
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Mack: You’re on the list now that you said so. That’s one of the things that I started 
doing that goes back to this idea of giving your fans community, helping them 
have ownership in the project, but one of the things that I’m always doing is 
asking everyone in Blog Chat what type of topics they want to talk about. We’ve 
talked about everything under the sun just about, so I’m always asking them, 
“What topic would you like to see?”  

 
 For example, one of the topics they wanted to talk about consistently is video 

blogging. I don’t really feel comfortable talking about that because that’s not 
something I do, so what I’m doing is Chris Yates is going to come in from Huddle 
Productions and that’s what he does, he deals a lot in video. So he’s going to be 
the co-host and we’re going to talk about video blogging.  

 
 That’s what I’ll do a lot of times is if the community wants to talk about a 

particular topic that’s not really my area of expertise, what I’ll do is I’ll look and 
say, “Who is someone we could bring in that would be a good expert that focuses 
on that are that can talk about it?”  

 
 It’s great for Blog Chat because it covers a topic that they’ve been wanting to talk 

about, it brings in a new audience because whoever that expert is they’re going 
to point their network toward Blog Chat, so it expands Blog Chat. It’s a great 
thing.  

 
 We’ll definitely talk about that and we’ll have you on.  
 
Kerry: Fun. Unfortunately, that’s all the time we have. Thank you so much for joining us. 

Let people know where they can join the Blog Chat and where they can get your 
book.  

 
Mack: You can join Blog Chat every Sunday night at 8:00 PM Central, just go to Twitter 

and follow the #blogchat hashtag – and starting watching it because Kerry is 
going to co-host soon.  

 
 As far as the book, you can go to ThinkLikeaRockStar.com or you can also find it 

on Amazon, Barnes and Noble, all the major online and offline retailers. 
 
Kerry: For more information visit MackCollier.com or follow Mack on Twitter 

@MackCollier. If you’d like to get your own copy of Think Like a Rock Star, visit 
ThinkLikeaRockStar.com.  

 
 Thanks for listening here to the very end. This has been the Marketing Smarts 

Podcast brought to you by MarketingProfs. I’m your host Kerry O’Shea Gorgone. 
Talk with you next week. 

http://www.mackcollier.com/social-media-library/what-is-blogchat/
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